Notice of Development of Rulemaking/Workshop

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-40.530
Department Review of District Water Management Plans

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: The purpose of the proposed amendments to Rule 62-40.530, F.A.C., is to provide for the Department review of water management district annual strategic plans.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: The proposed rule amendment requires that the water management districts submit their strategic plans to the Department for review.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 373.026(7), 373.036, 373.043, 373.171 FS.
LAW IMPLEMENTED: 373.026(7), 373.036 FS.

A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:

DATE AND TIME: May 15, 2015, 10:00 a.m., ET

PLACE: Department of Environmental Protection, Marjory Stoneman Douglas Building, Conference Rooms A and B, 3900 Commonwealth Blvd., Tallahassee, FL 32399

This workshop will be conducted in conjunction with the previously noticed rulemaking workshop for amendments to Rules 62-40.410 (Water Supply Protection and Management), 62-40.520 (District Water Management Plans), and 62-40.531(Regional Water Supply Plans), F.A.C. The workshop will also be broadcast via webinar where comments will be accepted. Parties can register to attend the webinar via their personal computers with audio by telephone (regular long distance telephone charges will apply) or by speakers connected to their computer (no telephone charges will apply). Webinar registration is via https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3570987633453610498. Advanced registration is strongly recommended.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 48 hours before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Janet Llewellyn, (850)245-3139, Janet.Llewellyn@dep.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Janet Llewellyn, (850)245-3139, Janet.Llewellyn@dep.state.fl.us.

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT WILL BE AVAILABLE NO LATER THAN MAY 15 AT NO CHARGE FROM THE CONTACT PERSON LISTED ABOVE AND AT: http://www.dep.state.fl.us/water/waterpolicy/index.htm
